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NAHRO™

The National Association of Housing and Redevelopment Officials




Executive Board

Monthly Meeting Minutes
July 21, 2016
Rutgers Club, New Brunswick, NJ  
Present:
Joseph Billy, Jr., President

Victor Cirilo, Senior VP 

              
Douglas Dzema, Treasurer

              
Christopher Marra, Recording Secretary

Gary Centinaro, VP Member Services               

Eric Chubenko, VP, Housing

Janice DeJohn, VP, Professional Development 

John Mahon, VP, Legislation

David Brown, Trustee 



John Clarke, Trustee

        

Robert DiVincent, Trustee 

Rick Iovine, Trustee

Richard Keefe, Trustee 

Louis Riccio, Trustee

Sherry Simms, Trustee

Ronald Van Rensalier, Trustee

Jack Warren, Trustee



Madeline Cook, Immediate Past President

Bill Snyder, Service Officer

Absent: 
Grace Dekker, Corresponding Secretary – EXECUSED
E. Dorothy Carty Daniel, VP, Commissioner – EXECUSED
              
Vernon Lawrence, VP, Community Development – EXCUSED
            
Susan Thomas, Trustee 



Randy Woods, Trustee

APPROVAL OF THE MEETING MINUTES FROM June 24, 2016

Joseph  Billy, Jr. asked for approval of the minutes for June  24. 2016.  Janice DeJohn made a motion to approve the minutes and Madeline Cook seconded the motion.  Chairperson Billy called for a voice vote.  The minutes were adopted unanimously.

Chairperson Joseph Billy Jr. welcomed Rick Iovine as new board member.  Mr. Iovine received a warm welcome from his fellow board members.

REPORTS
Victor Cirilo gave a report about a meeting that he attended along with Janice DeJohn which was sponsored by Passaic County and had to do with HUD’s Affirmatively Furthering Fair Housing Initiative.  As Victor explained the final guidelines will be published for Housing Authorities over the next few months. They did publish it for Community Development Offices.  It will be a set of data that HUD will make public for each jurisdiction and we take that data and compare it to our needs- locally and we have respond to it and it will be used by HUD to determine future funding. 
Louis Riccio – All the RAD conversions had to do this.  They had to fill out an Affirmatively Fair Housing Marketing Report.

Janice DeJohn – The PHAs have the opportunity to partner with their municipality, county or do it on their own.  The “Tool” is out there is you are going to do it with the municipalities.  The “Tool” is not out there if you are going to do it on your own.

Madeline Cook – noted that as part of the NJAHRA Conference they would be having a workshop on the Fair Housing Plan and how to put it together during their conference at the end of September.
Janice DeJohn – I asked Anne Marie Uebing and Brenda Edmonson to come in November also.  I asked the question, my County has to do it next year.  How does this work, my PHA Plan is not due to 2019 or 2020.  So that was a question they could not answer.  Now the county representative is going to ask for an extension for two years so that it falls into line with everyone’s PHA plan because it wants to do it in conjunction with the PHA housing plans for Clifton, Passaic, and Paterson.
Then they were talking about us amending our current five year plan.

There was further discussion about partnering with county.   

Gary Centinaro - Is that because you are partnering with the county – if not you can wait until your five year plan is up?
Janice DeJohn – Yes and the tool is not even out yet.

Bill Snyder – Just so you know, this is totally different than what Lou was talking about which was an Affirmative Fair Housing Marketing Plan. As a matter of fact most people will have to hire planners to do this.  There is a lot of controversy about this.  There is controversy nationwide because what they are talking about is integration of the suburbs.  It will cost you money if you don’t try to do it yourself.  Most cities and counties are hiring planners to do this.
Victor Cirilo - Our estimate if $23,000 and I believe Janice’s is about $20,000.

Janice – That is the higher one. 

Victor Cirilo – Maria Maio, HUD Field Office Director was there and brought up the idea of doing a cooperative venture, similar to what was done with leveraging.
John Clarke – Who did they speak to that said there were waivers, because I understand only the Deputy Secretary or Secretary can approve a waiver.  They are stating submit something  

Janice DeJohn- I was not there, it was after the meeting.  There was a Freeholder meeting that night.  The woman from the county that organized the meeting said Anne Marie talked to her about it.

John Clarke– This was something we talked about at PHADA and only a Deputy Secretary or Secretary can approve a waiver and almost at their recommendation they are saying submit something and then ask for additional time. This is really on their radar as a prime initiative and they are probably not going to start handing out waivers, because everyone’s focused on this initiative and it is focused on ’17 and ’19.  I would definitely push that further to get an answer.
Further discussion about when PHA plans and timing occurred. 
John Clarke- We are partnering with the City of New Brunswick and the challenge again, only the Deputy Secretary or Secretary can approve a waiver.  Because this is the Secretary’s initiative, you should probably send something in. 
Louis Riccio – How will this affect RAD funded Housing Authorities?
No one was able to appropriately answer this question.

Victor Cirilo – spoke about his second issue which is UPCS-V is right around the corner.  I signed up the to be a test site.  So they are coming in the first or second week of August shadowing HQS inspectors.  Their inspectors will shadow our inspectors and compare our date to their data according to their protocols. 
Douglas Dzema gave the Treasurer’s report.
There is a Treasurer’s Report and a Bill’s List.  The treasurer’s report shows our expenditures up to date.  It shows that we are moving up pretty good with our variances.

Training net of expenses we are waiting for our big conference to come through.  We are a little ahead of our membership dues.  

	Revenue
	2016
	Budget

6 Months
	Actual

6/30/16
	Variance

	Training-Net of Expenses
	$32,500*
	$16,250
	
	($16,250)

	Dues
	$10,500
	$5,250
	$8,925
	$3,675

	JIF Contribution
	$39,200
	$19,600
	$19,896
	$296

	Interest Income
	$2,000
	$1,000
	$622
	(236)

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Revenue
	$84,200
	$42,100
	$29,443
	($12,657)


We have spent very little on legal fees and on the legislative conference.  On the audit we are still fighting the fight to do the audit.  The Board Retreat will also save money, because we are not having one and I believe we are in good shape with the budget for scholarships.  Any questions on the budget?

Janice DeJohn – I have three this time around, but there are seven more to be paid.

Louis Riccio – On the Retreat we will be spending some of that money.  The Board will pick up the rooms for the members, but not the registration.   
Also, do not forget that we are going to get $26,000 or $27,000 from the MARC-NAHRO Conference.  Bill Katchen is wrapping that conference funds up. 

Douglas Dzema - Any other questions on the budget to actual?
Louis Riccio - made a motion to accept the budget and the bill list. John Clarke  seconded the motion and it was adopted unanimously.

	EXPENSES
	2016
	Budget

6 Months
	Actual

6/30/16
	Variance

	Monthly Meetings
	$3,000
	$1,500
	$1,248
	$252

	Newsletter
	$3,000
	$1,500
	$2,327
	($827)

	Website
	$300
	$150
	$401
	($251)

	Service Officer
	$30,000
	$15,000
	$15,000
	$0

	Legal Fees
	$8,000
	$4,000
	$156
	3,844

	Legislative Conference
	$7,500
	$3,750
	$1,311
	$2,439

	Audit
	$800
	400
	
	$400

	Administrative Expenses
	$10,000
	$5,000
	$2,726
	$2,274

	Accountant
	8,300
	$4,150
	$2,000
	$2,150

	Scholarship
	$24,000
	$12,000
	$6,000
	$6,000

	Board Retreat
	$7,500
	$3,750
	
	$3,750

	JIF Marketing
	$5,000
	$2,500
	
	$2,500

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Expenses
	$107,400
	$53,700
	$31,169
	$22,531

	
	
	
	
	

	Excesses of Expenses

Over Revenue
	(23,200)
	($11,600)
	($1,726)
	$9,874


*Does not include the activity for the MARC/NAHRO conference as all revenue and expenses are not in at June 30, 2016

There is also a Bill’s List which you will see that there are 3 scholarships that are being paid off and our regular monthly expenses.
Bill List
Check # 
Payee




Amount


1569

Danskin Agency


$1,527.62
1570

Execu-Tech, LLC


$2,500.00
1571

William F. Snyder


$1,327.35
1572

Jason Miles



$2,000.00
1573

Jacki King



$2,000.00
Joseph Billy, Jr. asked Chris is there was a report.  Chris stated no.  Then Joseph Billy, Jr. asked how the SHA intern was working out.

Chris Marra- He is working out great.  He has three weeks left to go.  He has done a very good job in the office and has helped out a great deal with recertifications.  He worked for the SHA last summer with the maintenance staff , after graduating high school.

Janice DeJohn – Gave a report on the Scholarship program.  We gave our two scholarships at the Freeholder meeting in June.  We are setting up training in November.  We polled the housing authorities and have 18 people that will go to the HCV training. 
Janice DeJohn – My only other thing is - I know we talked about people who did not pay dues at the last meeting.  I don’t know if Bill’s office followed up on sending people dues notices.

Eric Chebunko - They did because my agency got one. 

Joseph Billy, Jr. – Anything else Janice?  We will make sure to follow up with Bill Katchen’s office to see that he sent out the notices.
Eric Chebunko – Eric made a report about a recent PIH Notice, but background noise on the tape precluded me from hearing what the report was about 
Gary Centinaro - I attended the summer NAHRO Conference in Portland OR.  I guess their attendance was down, so they put up a resolution for a 13% increase in dues.  
Joseph  Billy, Jr. - Did anybody object?

Gary Centinaro - I objected.  I told them we are not getting 100% of our subsidy, how you can justify getting a raise.  They said it was only 2%, since there had not been an increase in 7 years.  They compared it to me going to my board  and asking for a raise.  I told them I justified it by showing them a budget.  They did not show us a budget.  There were only two people who voted no, myself and a woman from Texas.

Each year the membership drops, but they raised the dues.  They never show a budget, so what are they doing different to make the budget balanced. Remember when Eugene was here and he talked about how well they were doing on Professional Development.

Dave Brown – They justify it by saying that more than half the housing authorities are paying $500 or less so the raise is not that much.
Louis Riccio - 80% of housing authorities are less than 250 units.  
Louis Riccio - asked if they talked about eliminating the Summer Conference, because it is a money loser.

Dave Brown – They brought it up in the Board of Governors and they talked about moving it to a regional event.

Joseph Billy, Jr. – Lou – do you have any report?
Louis Riccio – I have no report.

Bill Snyder –As you know we had our meeting at LifeStation, Union, NJ.  The MEL institute did training for employees.  We had 58 people from different authorities.  We had our board meeting upstairs, which allowed board members to call in.  In the future LifeStation is a perfect facility.  They did not charge us for the facility use.
We passed around a list and obtained many e-mails from staff people.  We reached out to the new director in Neptune who brought 14 people to training.  They are interested in coming to the conference in November.  They want to host a UPCS training. We told them we just did that, but if they want to hold a UPCS training, then we can help promote (they would be responsible for the contract) it for them to reduce their overall cost. 

The conference in November will be at the Tropicana the agenda is evolving.  The rate is $55 per night.  One of the things we have done is to send out an email to see how many people are interested in doing HCV rent calculation.  Lou went out to get prices and NAHRO had the best prices.  We are looking to use them. Not registered we have 19 people interested and 20 people to break even.

The thought after the last session is to give people a three day certification with the test, besides programs for staff and commissioners. 
Louis Riccio added NAHRO’s price to us is $525 per person after 20 registrations the price drops to $250.  We will still charge the $525, because we are giving them breakfast and lunch for 2½ days.  People who register for this class will not be able to attend the conference, because they will be in class all day.
Bill Snyder – The other session we are thinking about doing is about the Fair Housing Marketing program.  We are hoping the tool is out at that point. We have to see what NJAHRA is doing in September so we do not duplicate their program.

Louis Riccio – What we are literally talking about doing is bringing in a PowerPoint showing you each page of the Affirmative Fair Housing Plan and how to fill it out.  We can show you the websites to go to for some statistical information.   In reality as Bill said earlier, you are not going to be able to do it yourself. 
Louis Riccio continued – There are other sessions also.  We have had a lot of calls from commissioners for our mock board meeting.  We are going to have the mock board meeting, give out a copy of Roberts Rules of Orders and explain what the responsibility of each commissioner.  Another big topic is HUD’s non-smoking rule.  The gentleman who is handling this program for HUD is Peter Ashley.  I have invited Mr. Ashley to talk about the proposed rule and how he expects HA to implement it.
Doug Dzema asked –What is the timing on the implementation of the rule?
Louis Riccio – They want the final rule to be out by the end of September.
Louis Riccio continued - Another session we are going to have is a round table discussion of commissioners.  We will have 5 tables with a moderator at each table.  There will be 15 minute topic at each table.  After 15 minutes of discussing they will change and go to the next table.  At the end of the hour, the moderators will go to a white board and highlight the topics discussed at each table and how the commissioners felt about resolving those issues.  We will make this succinct and something concrete will come out of it. 

Plus we are going to give free registration to the League of Municipalities.  That also costs us $55 a head, which comes out of the $295.  This training is never a big money maker if we break even we are happy. 
Joseph Billy Jr. – Asked Louis Riccio if he recommended the contract with the Tropicana Hotel for the conference.  Louis Riccio answered that he did recommend the contract.  There was further discussion about the location of the conference and that all hotel rooms and conference locations would be in the east tower which has been completely renovated. 

Joseph Billy, Jr. – I asked for motion to accept the contract with the Tropicana.  Jack Warren made a motion to accept the contract. Madeline Cook seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous to approve. 

Bill Snyder – For the final 15 minutes of the meeting Bill Snyder took the lead in discussing the attendance policy for NJNAHRO Board members.  As Bill explained to the Board members this particular topic has really come to a head, as more and more executive directors, other housing authority management and commissioners seek to become board members. In seeking to become board members we continually want to stress among the people interested that they we need their full participation as a member of the board and that starts with attendance at meetings.
Bill Snyder continued that this then lead to a conversation about the NJNAHRO attendance policy in the bylaws which reads that a board member can be removed after missing “three consecutive meetings.”
Further discussion then took place about creating a policy or administrative procedure to inform board members as they miss meetings, so that no board member receives a letter stating they have been removed from the board and then creating hard feelings. 

Bill then gave examples of his participation on MARC-NAHRO and PHADA that each had different endings due to his schedule.  Other board members also spoke about this topic and their own experiences in participating on boards.

This conversation then lead to another matter which can assist in helping people “not miss three consecutive meetings” and that is the challenge of obtaining and using a call box – especially at the Rutgers Club.  In addition, if a box could not be properly utilized at his site, perhaps six meetings a year could be held at LifeStation.  However, that raised an issue, as NJNAHRO does not want there to be a perception about its relationship with LifeStation since they are a vendor who appears at our conferences and does service some housing authorities. 
While no final answer was given as to whether or not the board would create a policy or define/vet what is a “reasonable excuse”, the by-laws as written would be used to remind board members about attendance.

Bill Snyder also stated that would make every effort to identify telephone equipment that could be used at the Rutgers Club that would allow members to call into meetings.

Joseph Billy, Jr. asked for a motion to adjourn

Louis Riccio made a motion to adjourn.  Gary Centinaro seconded the motion to adjourn.  All voted to approve the motion. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:58 a.m.

